
 
Minutes 

Committee #3 
Transportation, Construction, Public Safety and Traffic 

 
Committee #3 met on Tuesday, August 18, 2020 at 5:30 pm in the Council Chambers, City Hall, 30 West 
Central Street, Chippewa Falls, WI.   
 
Committee Members present: Remotely – Paul Olson, Jason Hiess In-person – CW King 
Mayor/Council Members present: Remotely – Mayor Hoffman, John Monarski, and Rob Kiefer. 
Others present:  Remotely –Director of Public Works/City Engineer/Utilities Manager Rick Rubenzer, Police 
Chief Matt Kelm, Parks, Recreation and Forestry Director Dick Hebert, and City Clerk Bridget Givens.  In-
person –Utility Office Manager Connie Freagon. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm. 
 

1. Discuss speed limit on Ashley Lane – entrance to Erickson Park.  Possible 
recommendations to the Council. 
 
Parks, Recreation and Forestry Director Hebert advised that the Park Board recommended the 
speed limit on Ashley Lane be posted at 15 mph.  This is the same as much of Irvine Park.  The 
Committee questioned if it would be feasible to install a sidewalk or paint a bike/walking lane on 
the street.  Hebert will work with Engineering on the issue. 
 
Motion by King/Hiess to recommend Council approve posting a 15 mph speed limit on Ashley 
Lane – entrance to Erickson Park.  All present voting aye, motion carried. 
 

2. Adjournment. 
 
Motion by King/Hiess to adjourn at 5:35 pm.  All present voting aye, motion carried. 
 

Minutes submitted by: 
Paul Olson, Chair 
 


